
Town of Aurora 

 
Minutes of April 16, 2025 Regular Board Meeting 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman Brian Phelps at the Town of Aurora Town Hall. 

 

ROLL CALL: 

Present:  Brian Phelps, Earl Hinkel, Ben Bolstad, Chris Kolasa, and Teresa K. Madlon. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Frank Czahor thanked the board for having him for over 20 years and congratulated Ben Bolstad 

on his election to the board. 

 

GRAVEL BIDS:  Brian Phelps opened the gravel bids from Haas and Slobodnik.  Brian and Earl will sit down and make 

bids calculated the same way.  Voting will be tabled until May. 

 

BOARD MINUTES:  Motion by Earl Hinkel to the approve the March 12, 2025 minutes as read, second by Ben Bolstad, 

and carried on a voice vote. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  General Fund $42,033.17, tax account $45,155.32, and membership savings $6.37.  Motion 

by Earl Hinkel to approve the treasurer’s report as presented, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote. 

 

MONTHLY BILLS:  Motion was made by Earl Hinkel to approve the bills, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice 

vote. 

 

PATROLMANS REPORT:  Wash outs were fixed on Polley Lane and Sheep Ranch Road.  Berg Lane - a culvert was 

taken care of by Wayne Raether.  Road bans will be on at least until the 28th of April.  Motion by Earl Hinkel to approve 

the Patrolman’s report as presented, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

2025 projects:  Roads are looking good and no plan to grade anytime soon.  Miller and Polley will need some work and 

there are a few culverts that need attention. 

.GOV:  Chris Kolasa explained the costs involved in doing .gov monthly and just set up.  Motion was made by Brian 

Phelps not to go with .gov at this time, second by Earl Hinkel, and carried on a voice vote. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

EDUCATION CLASSES:  Classes will be online in June and Chris needs to know by May meeting who is going to 

attend; cost is $70 per person. 

 

There was no more business or action to come before the board. 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion was made by Earl Hinkel to adjourn the meeting, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a 

voice vote. 

 

NEXT MEETING: May 14, 2025. 

 

________________________________ 

Teresa K. Madlon, Clerk 


